
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

December 17th, 2020

The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The meeting was conducted via the Zoom application with public able to attend on site at the Village Hall meeting room. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Reese, Codere, Heide, Hoffman and Miller. Trustee Moyle was granted excused absence. 
Approval of Minutes:

The November regular meeting minutes were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman supported by President Schuldt to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in two additions and a motion from Trustee Miller, supported by Trustee Reese to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
Poirier said he had been approached by a resident inquiring about Sibilsky Acres lots for purchase. No offers or requests for opening lots for bids had as yet been received.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the footnotes for each of the funds. He then went over a one-third fiscal year budget update for each of the funds. There was then a brief discussion regarding payment of the first installment of the SIB loan. The payment request was for $215,591. Poirier requested a motion to remit payment even though implied authorization was in the initial agreement.  A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by President Schuldt to remit the first payment to the State Infrastructure Bank. Poll vote: Reese, Schuldt, Hoffman, Heide, Miller and Codere. No; None. Motion was carried.   
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  15,842.07
 Water Fund

    
 $    7,500.77
Major Streets Fund

$       506.25
Local Streets Fund

$       996.00
 Municipal Streets    
 $           0.00
Sanitation Fund

$    3,270.40
TOTAL

          $   28,115.49
Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Hoffman, Codere, Miller, Heide, and Schuldt.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier gave a brief rundown of the audit so far and said the auditors field work was scheduled to be wrapped up in the next few days. He informed the Council that a single audit probably would not be required on the FEMA projects because even though the total costs exceeded the $750,000 triggering threshold, it occurred over more than one fiscal year so it would not be required.

Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. A footnote from Chief Rosemurgy regarding MERS enrollment was discussed and it was determined to let the Executive committee discuss the matter with the Chief. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Heide to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Fire Report:
The fire report was presented to the Council by Trustee Miller. A motion to accept the report was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Codere. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

The issue of a new round of Firefighters grants was discussed. Poirier said the successful application last year was still being worked on but that a new round was available. The consulting firm that had handled the successful first application sent an agreement for review. As before it called for a $500 fee plus contingencies, to act on behalf of the Village and the Department. After a brief discussion a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Miller, to approve retaining Vickers to apply for the grant and authorize the Clerk to sign appropriate documents, for the sum of $500 plus contingencies. Poll vote: Yes: Schuldt, Miller, Codere, Heide, Hoffman and Reese. No: None. Motion was carried.
Public Works Report:

Poirier went through the report. A summary of the progress on the meter project was given. More than 90% were complete and about 30-40 not yet done for a variety of reasons. Poirier said that engineer Dick Supina had received a handful of invoices from the contractor, Hyrkas Plumbing and Heating, and he would get back to the Council with a recommendation on how to proceed with pay estimates after meeting with owner Bill Hyrkas.

Poirier said that Jason Sedar had decided not to work for the Village this winter as previously thought. He said of the two remaining applicants, Phil Hansen was very strong. He was well qualified, and ready to begin as soon as possible. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese to hire Mr. Hansen for the seasonal operator position. All were in favor. Motion was carried.


Finally, Poirier said that many of the “vintage” ornaments hung through town were in drastic need of repairs and/or replacement. The DDA had, until recently, been replacing some. Poirier said he would inquire with them.
Downtown Development Authority:

Poirier said Gabriel Poirier and Beau Hakala had presented their senior project idea, the development of a community garden. He said hey would be working on the idea and would have more details in a February presentation to the Council. 
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

Poirier said t Executive committee had met to discuss non-union wage and employment issues. President Schuldt then gave a brief synopsis of the discussion and the recommendation of $1.50.hr increase to non-union full-time employees Poirier and Rosemurgy, and a $1.00/hr increase to Schraufnagel as a part-time employee.  Poirier said he and the others were working on scope of work/job descriptions for their positions for review after the first of the year. After a discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the wage recommendation, along with the addition of two paid holidays, pro-rated for the treasurer, and also a $1.00/hr. increase for the crossing guard. Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Miller, Schuldt, Hoffman and Codere. No: Heide (Heide stipulated his dissent was only because the actual figures weren’t available). Motion was carried.
Infrastructure:    

Meter project report had been conducted under the budget review.
Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report. 
Parks & Recreation


Trustee Heide said that Traverse had completed most of the site review and the requested documents would be prepared in time for an early spring review and approval. 

Poirier brought up the issue of campground reservation fees. He said that it would fill immediately after New Years. Different ideas were discussed before a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by trustee Codere increase site costs to $30 per night during the week of the 4th of July. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Trustee Hoffman said that the Authority had also been approached regarding lots in Sibilsky Acres and the availability of sewer hookup there but had no other information.
Late Agenda Items:


Trustee Miller said that the Santa Parade through town and Fire Hall Meeting was a great success! Over 140 kids saw and spoke to Santa. She asked that the Council consider helping with the cost of the goodie bags provided by the fire department. She said the American Legion had donated $100. A motion was then made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Miller to approve $250 payment to the fire department that would have been earmarked for the cancelled Christmas movie event. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:28pm.  There was 1 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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